CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

May 18, 2022
Commission was called to order by President Tom Ames, at 6:00 p.m.

Those in attendance were commission members Tom Ames, Fred Nevils, Vickie Mace, Lance Hofmann, and Jan Howell. Amy Adams non-voting member was present. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Jan Howell led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 

OLD BUSINESS

A motion to approve the April 20, 2022 minutes was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Lance Hofmann.  Motion carried 5-0. 

NEW BUSINESS
Jim Coffenberry discussed the I-70/59 water/sewer project and stated the entire process would cost approximately $8,000,000.00. Brazil City would like for the CCRC to commit $200,000.00 for reimbursement of costs from TIF proceeds.
Motion to commit a maximum of $200,000.00 from the I-70/59 TIF for reimbursement of costs incurred for the water/sewer improvement project being done by the City was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Lance Hofmann. Motion carried 5-0.
Jim gave a brief update on the Industrial Park project and said PPG building is coming along well. Jim stated one issue with the water tower and road was waiting on Duke to move a utility pole. At this time things are moving in the right direction just a little slower than anticipated.
Jim and Lou provided information on the possibility of using a residential TIF to encourage housing developments in the County. One problem would be construction of a road before the houses are built and TIF revenue would be generated. So who would pay for the road and upkeep? Would the County be responsible for the road after construction or would there be a homeowners association? 

Jim gave update on acquiring the railroad right of way behind PPG for development of a new road to Indiana Powder Coatings. Eric is supposed to send a letter or call to get a conversation started on how the County can acquire the property. 
Jim gave an update on the Agri Business Project Brown Jug per Lou’s suggestion the company would need to agree to pay the upfront costs. Currently the company does not want to sign the documents. Jim said after doing some research on the projects that were supposedly completed it was determined that there was misinformation given to Clay County. Jim will keep CCRC informed as new information comes in. 

Tom presented an invoice from Jim for $1,549.80 for his monthly payment per the new contract. 

Motion to approve Jim’s invoice as presented was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 5-0.
Tom presented an invoice from Brazil City for $15,000.00 for reimbursement for the preliminary engineering cost of which the CCRC agreed to pay half up to $42,950.00
Motion to approve Brazil City invoice as presented was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0.

A motion to adjourn was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Lance Hofmann.  Motion carried 5-0.
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